

## Florida Department of Environmental Protection

Bob Martinez Center 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florid 32399-2400 Charlie Crist Governor

Jeff Kottkamp Lt. Governor

Michael W. Sole Secretary

February 22, 2010

Ms. Susan J. Metcalfe Citrus County Board of County Commissioners P.O. Box 340 Lecanto FL 34460

## Dear Ms. Metcalfe:

Our records indicate that you were issued a letter for Citrus County Central Landfill located at 230 E Gulf to Lake Highway, Lecanto in Citrus County, which advised you that your registration is valid until May 1, 2010. This letter is to inform you that the expiration date for your yard trash processing facility is being extended to **August 1**, **2010** due to recent amendments to Chapter 62-709, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.).

The provisions for yard trash processing facilities are specified in Rules 62-709.320 and 62-709.330, F.A.C. An updated summary of the operating requirement and excerpts from Chapters 62-701 and 62-709, F.A.C., pertaining to source-separated organic recycling facilities (includes yard trash processing facilities) are enclosed for your convenience. You may view Chapters 62-701 and 62-709, F.A.C., in their entirety as well as the associated forms from our website at

http://www.dep.state.fl.us/waste/quick\_topics/rules/default.htm. Please note that the registration renewal and annual report are now on a single form and have a specified submittal date of July 1, 2010.

Further, your facility was assigned a facility identification number of 054-01-YT. We will be phasing out that identification number system and using only the facility identification number in the Water Assurance Compliance System (WACS). The WACS identification number for this facility is 00039859. We are also in the process of transferring information currently in the registration database into the WACS database. However, you are cautioned that the information in the WACS database at this time is extremely limited and misleading until the information transfer has been completed.

February 22, 2010 Ms. Metcalfe Page 2 of 2

If you need further information, please contact me at the above address, Mail Station 4565, telephone 850/245-8747, or email Francine. Joyal@dep.state.fl.us.

Sincerely,

Francine Joyal

**Environmental Specialist** 

Enclosures

cc: Susan Pelz, Southwest District